

111 N. Wabash Ave. Suite 1010 Chicago, IL 60602 (312) 450-6600 tel (312) 450-6601 fax www.uniformlaws.org

February 28, 2019

Senator Ogden Driskill Vice President, Wyoming Senate Co-Chairman, Blockchain Task Force Ogden.Driskill@wyoleg.gov

Representative Tyler Lindholm Majority Whip, Wyoming House of Representatives Co-Chairman, Blockchain Task Force Tyler.Lindholm@wyoleg.gov

213 State Capitol Cheyenne, WY 82002

Dear Senator Driskill and Representative Lindholm:

Thank you for your letter of February 27, 2019, recognizing receipt of the Uniform Law Commission's letters and memoranda dated January 29 and February 6, 2019. We appreciate your response and your willingness to work with the ULC as a constructive partner in our future activities.

We thought it important to clarify one point mentioned in your letter—that of sending our January 29 letter to an "undisclosed list of persons in Wyoming." The January 29 letter was sent individually by email to the legislators who served as the co-sponsors of SF 125: Senate President Perkins, Senator Nethercott, Senator Rothfuss, Senator Harshman, Representative Loucks, Representative Olsen, Representative Wilson, and both of you. It was later shared solely with Wyoming Commissioner Philip Nicholas. It is the ULC's standard practice to consult with and engage our local Commissioners in legislative efforts. We sent a copy of the letter to Commissioner Nicholas so he was aware of the communication and could speak to the issues articulated in it if approached by any member of the Legislature.

The ULC's intention in sending its letters was to engage in a constructive dialogue on SF 125 and we regret that our communications were perceived as disrespectful. Thank you for taking the time to write and explain the development of SF 125 and for your feedback to us. Indeed, we recognize the paramount role of your Legislature in enacting laws for the citizens of Wyoming. We also greatly appreciate the important service your Wyoming ULC Commissioners provide to your State.

Please feel free to contact me if you wish to discuss any of these issues further with the ULC. I may be reached at (206) 616-8441 or <a href="mailto:aramasastry@uniformlaws.org">aramasastry@uniformlaws.org</a>.

Respectfully,

Anita Ramasastry, ULC President

anita Rawasaen

CC: Commissioner Phil Nicholas Commissioner Tony Wendtland